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Dear staff, parents and carers,   

On 19 November 2024 we advised you about work in Building E at Greystanes Public School.   

Due to wet weather, work dates have been rescheduled to Saturday 7 December and Monday 
9 December 2024 between the hours of 7 am and 3 pm.  

The classroom is used for before and after school care on Mondays. These students will be 
relocated to the library for Monday 9 December 2024.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.   

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Notification issued on 19 November 2024   Notification issued on 19 November 2024    

Dear staff, parents and carers,  

We will be removing a damaged verge board on a classroom window in Building E at 
Greystanes Public School. The verge board has been damaged by a leak which has resulted in 
mould.   

The verge board is listed on the school’s asbestos register.  

Work to remove the verge board will take place on Saturday 30 November 2024 between the 
hours of 7 am and 3 pm. The work will not disrupt school operations.  

We have engaged an independent hygienist to conduct air monitoring during the repairs.  

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place 
while work is being done. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and 
monitored by independent hygienists.   

Once works are completed, an independent hygienist will issue a clearance certificate.  

On Monday 2 December 2024, contractors will repair the leak by replacing the timber 
cladding and remove all mould from the room between the hours of 7 am and 3 pm.     

All work involving mould will take place with appropriate safety measures in place. Use and 
access to the building will be restricted until the area is fully remediated.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.    

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

